ECEIVE

SWRCB Clerk

4-13-16

## commentletters

From: Fergus, Cary < CFERGUS@ci.petaluma.ca.us>

Sent: Wednesday, April 13, 2016 9:18 AM

**To:** commentletters

Cc: Herrera, Gabriel@Waterboards; - Fire Marshal; Paul Lowenthal (Santa Rosa FD); Linda

Collister; aparsons@sonoma-county.org

**Subject:** Comment Letter--Proposed UST Regulations-Petaluma Fire Department

## Dear SWRCB:

The Petaluma CUPA is concerned the proposed regulations could significantly negatively impact the California Electronic Reporting System (CERS) and create added workload for CUPA regulators unless CERS is upgraded to handle the increased data points. All the documents proposed to be submitted through CERS with these regulations could create a "logjam" within the system unless each document has a specific location and submittal date tracking capacity. Therefore, if CERS will in fact be capable of efficiently tracking and handling all the added documents in time for the implementation of the proposed SWRCB regulations we support the proposed changes. If however, CERS is unable to track and handle all the proposed documents prior to the proposed implementation date, we strongly recommend postponing implementation until CERS is fully capable of tracking and handling each and every document requested by the SWRCB.

Sincerely,

Cary D. Fergus
Fire Marshal/Battalion Chief
Petaluma Fire Department

Direct Phone: 707-778-4485

http://www.cityofpetaluma.net/firedept/prevention.html

Visit the Sonoma County Fire Prevention Officers Association website for monthly safety messages and help keep Sonoma County Safe! http://sonomachiefs.org/firepreventionofficers.html